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 Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

We, too, congratulate the new Deputy Secretary-General, Mr. Mark Malloch Brown, and welcome him to the Fifth Committee for the purpose of discussing the report issued March 7 by the Secretary-General in response to our leaders’ request last September. 

I note that this is the first Fifth Committee session I have attended, and I appreciate the warm welcome shown to me by all, especially the Chairman of the G-77.

We would also like to thank ACABQ Chairman Saha and members of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions for their prompt consideration of the Secretary-General’s proposed initiatives for a more modern, efficient and effective Organization.

As Ambassador Bolton said several weeks ago when the Secretary-General presented the report to the General Assembly, “Investing in the United Nations” is an important report that needs to be closely examined and acted upon expeditiously by the Member States.  The report covers much ground in areas that are critical for improving management and accountability.  In many ways, the measures are a natural follow-on to the accountability and oversight provisions of the Outcome Document endorsed by world leaders last year.

The ACABQ has analyzed the report and identified 23 key initiatives offered by the Secretary-General.  The ACABQ recommended that the Fifth Committee consider 14 of these recommendations.  We request and expect that the Fifth Committee will expeditiously review these 14 proposed initiatives by the deadline of April 18 set by the General Assembly President.

The ACABQ also recommended that the General Assembly itself consider several others.  We look forward to the General Assembly’s expeditious discussion of these matters.

Finally, the ACABQ has recommended that the Secretary-General could proceed with 7 recommendations within his existing authority.  We expect and urge the Secretary-General to proceed in carrying them out as soon as possible.  We also urge Mr. Malloch Brown to convey this message to the Secretary-General and to others in the Secretariat responsible for implementing the initiatives.

Mr. Chairman,

We believe that the Fifth Committee should endorse the conclusions and recommendations of the ACABQ and we await the Secretariat’s second phase implementation report.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

